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REPUBLIC OF CONGO (initial report – CRC/C/COG/1)
Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. Children have limited protection from violence under the Constitution (1992), the Criminal Code and the Family Code (1984).

Corporal punishment outside the home

There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in schools. 

In the penal system, corporal punishment is not available as a sentence for crime for persons below the age of 18 years but there is no explicit prohibition of its use as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions.
There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care settings. 
We hope the Committee will recommend the explicit prohibition in legislation of corporal punishment within the home, schools, penal institutions and all alternative care settings, together with public and professional awareness raising and the promotion of non-violent, positive, participatory methods of childrearing and education and of knowledge among children of their right to protection from all forms of corporal punishment.
